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9 June 2017 

 
 
 
 
Dear  

Request for information - Northwood Town Centre  

Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 28 October 2016 which has been considered under the Environmental Information 
Regulations 2004.  I apologise for the long delay in providing you with our response to your 
request.    

Your request asked the GLA to release the following information:  

“Ref. TfL Planning Application to Hillingdon Council under the LBH number: -
71083/APP/2015/3037 filed with LBH on the 2nd November 2015. 

The above application is to develop the TfL Estate within the Northwood Town 
Conservation Area.  This was due to be heard by Hillingdon Council on the 13 September 
2016.  TfL withdrew the application on the 5th September 2016 

Under the Freedom of Information Act we ask for the correspondence between the GLA to 
Hillingdon Council Planning Officers and TfL on this planning application from Jan. 2016 
to September 2016”. 

Please find accompanying this letter a copy of the information held by the GLA which is within 
the scope of your request.  After careful consideration, we have decided some of the 
information covered by your request is exempt information under regulation 12(5)(b).   

Regulation 12(5)(b) - The course of justice, the ability of a person to receive a fair trial 
or the ability of a public authority to conduct an inquiry of a criminal or disciplinary 
nature. 

The annex to this letter explains how these provisions have been engaged.  

We have also redacted some names and email addresses in the emails we have released. This 
information is being withheld under regulation 13 of the EIR as it constitutes third party 
personal data.  The Greater London Authority has a responsibility to hold personal data securely 
in line with the principles of the Data Protection Act 1998.  Releasing this information would 
contravene the first principle of fair and lawful processing. 

 



 

In the Agenda document we have redacted some information that is not within the scope of this 
request. 

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
Ruth Phillips 
Information Governance 
 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information   
 
 
  

 
 





their potential impacts, in order for the best possible decisions to be taken. 

There is also a strong public interest in favour of maintain the exception under 12(5)(b) for 
information which is legally privileged; an argument which is supported under common law.  

 

 

 
 




